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Term 3– January 2018
Term 3
Welcome back to term 3. I hope that everyone enjoyed some quality time together over the break and that the children have returned refreshed and ready to learn. Miss Dunne has returned to work with P6/7 and we welcome her back. Miss Dunne will remain with the class until Friday 2nd February. As always we have a busy time ahead. There are some changes to our timetable and specialist slots which I would ask you to please note. Please note that in the event of extreme winter weather conditions impacting on either the school opening or making a journey to school impractical that ‘Snow Day Activities’ are available on the school website.
Literacy
In Literacy we have been learning about different styles of poetry. These have included Haikus, Kennings, rhyming and non-rhyming poems. The pupils have had to include features such as alliteration, similes, metaphors, personification, hyperbole and other devices such as rhyming couplets. As stimulus for our poems the children have read war themed poems and used the anti-war art of ‘Guernica’ by Pablo Picasso. These tasks have required partner and independent working. We will learn about the key features of newspaper reports which will include headlines, sub-headings, captions, recording facts, writing in third person and including quotations. We will also consider the use of connectives and organising our writing in paragraphs. The class will study the use of propaganda from WW2 and go on to create their own adverts/posters using a combination of images and persuasive writing techniques such as the use of emotive words, connotation, exaggeration and inclusive language.
Maths

In maths we continue to consolidate our work with angles. This includes identifying angle types, naming angles, estimating and measuring angles, supplementary and complementary angles, drawing triangles and calculating missing angles. We are reinforcing a range of topics in mental maths tasks. Focus areas include properties of 2d shapes, prime numbers, greater than/less than, equivalent fractions, negative numbers, Area and Perimeter work amongst others. We will be moving on to work within the topics of symmetry, tiling and translation. During measure work we will be using the common units of measure, convert between related units of the metric system and carry out calculations when solving problems.
Topic  
Our topic this term is ‘War and Conflict’. There will be a particular focus on WW2 but we will also be looking at a range of different issues and challenges that can arise from conflict. We have already gathered pupils’ prior knowledge about WW2 and discussed key questions about conflict in Health and Wellbeing. The children have found out about some of the major incidents and actions that led to war. They have used a range of sources to assist them with geography and mapping tasks. This has involved identifying countries which were ‘Allies’ of the UK and those which formed the opposition in war, in the form of ‘The Axis’ countries. Pupils have gone on to research dates and identify a timeline of events and invasions that led to the beginning of WW2. As a year group we would be pleased to hear from anyone who has particular knowledge about WW2 that would benefit the pupils. This does not necessarily have to involve details of a military nature but could be about how everyday life was affected.  Obviously there is a degree of sensitivity required when dealing with such a topic. If you or someone you know may be able to help us then please do not hesitate to get in contact. 
Timetable

The Class will have:
ICT Tuesday Ms Rosvoll

P.E. Tues, Thurs led by Mr. Gray and Miss Dunne 
French Wednesday Mrs. Kaup

Music with I-Pads Wednesday Mr. Watt 
Library every 2nd Thursday (odd wks. 1, 3 etc.) 
Singing Thurs Mrs. Minto (from week 7)
Children should keep P.E kits in a drawstring bag in class during school days. Could I please highlight the importance of naming all of your children’s items of clothing.  I would also like to ask that if children cannot participate in practical activities, that a valid note is provided.
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Library

The class will visit the library every other Thursday this term. Please ensure your child takes their library books back prior to their next visit if they wish to take out a new book. Library provides a great opportunity for the children to enjoy reading and have personal choice on what they read.  
Homework

Homework will be handed out on a Thursday and will be collected in on a Tuesday of the following week. Homework will consist of a language activity, a maths activity and another piece of work. All homework will be to consolidate what the children are learning in class and will provide the children with the opportunity to progress their skills in a range of subjects. Reading tasks will be done in class. Reading will be given out on the days set to your child’s group. We would appreciate if you could sign any homework and reading tasks as an acknowledgement that you have seen them.
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Dates for your diary:

· Monday 22nd January- ALEC Caravan Health & Wellbeing
· Friday 2 February- PTA Ceilidh

· Friday 9 February – Occasional Day

· Monday 12 February- Mid-term

· Tues 13, Wed 14 Feb- In-Service Days 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to get in touch. Please remember to make use of the homework diaries as another form of communication. 


Thank you for your support and cooperation. 
Mr Gordon Gray
